NE Elementary Community Boundary Study Public Email Log: 09/21/17 to 09/28/17

Date: 09/26/2017, 1341 hrs

Name: Kelly

Hello-I was reading over the boundary meeting documents posted on the BCPS website and I had a few questions.

I noticed in a few different documents that it showed Vincent Farm Elementary School feeding into 2 middle schools: Middle River Middle and Perry Hall Middle. (with a total of 100%) However, there are currently 3 middle schools that VFES feeds into, why is Golden Ring Middle not listed? (I did see it shown on the Feeder Pattern Analysis document)

So my main question is, will this boundary study affect middle school boundaries as well? I currently live in an area zoned for VFES and Golden Ring Middle so I am very curious to know.

Thank you! -Kelly

Date: 09/26/2017, 1525 hrs

Name: Lan Miller

Currently option 1 and option 3 splits up a community. The bus for the middle school travels through the area included in option 2. Cathy Allen who was the speaker of one of the small groups touched on this issue. She explained that the kids play sports together but did not add that these are the kids who will be riding the same bus for middle school. They all ride bikes together. They are always found hanging out in open areas together. If you have to redistrict this area to Chapel Hill, then the community should go together.

Date: 09/26/2017, 2221 hrs Name: John Kantorski

Hello.

In lieu of re-drawing all lines, I took the Option 3 from the drafts we were presented at the 9/20/2017 meeting and made the following modifications:

PB80 moves 94 students from Oakleigh to Carney Elementary (PRO: Eliminates satellite)

PB75, PB76, PB77 moves 68 students to FROM Carney TO Seven Oaks (PRO: Makes Joppa Rd - a main road - the dividing line).

PB113 and PB89 moves 33 students FROM Perry Hall ES TO Gunpowder (PRO: Puts those blocks on same side of Belair Rd as Gunpowder, although now it's a left turn)

PB46 and PB145 moves 34 students FROM NE School to Perry Hall ES.

PB49, PB50, and PB51 moves 64 students FROM Joppa View TO NE School (PRO: Improves Option 3 which had Joppa View 65 students over.)

Modify PB138 so that the horseshoe at the bottom is in PB21, zoned to Chapel Hill (This is a part of Glenside Farm, which is in PB21). PB139 (and the horseshoe of PB138 made part of PB21) moves around 35 students (not sure how many would be in the horseshoe) FROM NE School TO Chapel Hill.

PB18, PB8, PB5 moves 7 students FROM Chapel Hill TO Vincent Farm.

Based on the starting point from Option 3, with these changes, we'd see these numbers below. Every school is one classroom or less over capacity, and we give Vincent Farm a little breathing room for now:

	Post Option 3 Changes	Post Option 3 Changes	Current Utilization	Current Utilization
	+/-	%	+/-	%
Carney	12	102%	3	101%
Chapel Hill	18	103%	178	128%
Gunpowder	12	102%	78	116%
Joppa View	1	100%	146	123%
Kingsville	7	102%	7	102%
NE Area ES	19	103%	0	100%
Oakleigh	0	100%	99	120%
Perry Hall	7	101%	198	138%
Seven Oaks	22	105%	13	103%
Vincent Farm	-16	98%	72	110%
Total	82		794	

Hope that all makes sense. Happy to review if needed. The only variable is how many kids are in that part of PB138 we would be moving. Thanks!

Source: Boundary Study Inbox (<u>boundarystudy@bcps.org</u>) unless otherwise noted Prepared by the Baltimore County Public Schools Office of Strategic Planning, September 28, 2017

NE Elementary Community Boundary Study Public Email Log: 09/21/17 to 09/28/17

Date: 09/28/2017, 1033 hrs Name: Melissa Dewitt

ES Option 2 & ES Option 3 split up my community. We are in Glenside Farms, located on a court above the rest of the community. Our kids go to Chapel Hill Elementary, with the kids in our same development. Splitting us up from the rest of Glenside Farms doesn't make any sense. We associate with our community, (even though we are physically detached) more than we do with Perry Hall Farms, which is right next to us. Please keep Glenside Farms together! Thank you

Source: Boundary Study Inbox (<u>boundarystudy@bcps.org</u>) unless otherwise noted Prepared by the Baltimore County Public Schools Office of Strategic Planning, September 28, 2017